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Report From Agency 

STATE OF WISCONSIN 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

 

REPORT FROM AGENCY 

 

CLEARINGHOUSE RULE 21-042 

 

  

In the matter of rulemaking proceedings before the Department of Transportation Wisconsin 

Administrative Code Ch. Trans 154 relating to: Odometer Disclosure Requirements 

 

 

I. THE PROPOSED RULE: 

 

The proposed rule revisions and the analysis are attached. 

 

II. REFERENCE TO APPLICABLE FORMS:  

 

No forms are newly required by these rule revisions.  

 

III. FISCAL ESTIMATE AND EIA: 

  

 The Fiscal Estimate and EIA are attached. 

 

IV. DETAILED STATEMENT EXPLAINING THE BASIS AND PURPOSE OF THE 

 PROPOSED RULE, INCLUDING HOW THE PROPOSED RULE ADVANCES 

 RELEVANT STATUTORY GOALS OR PURPOSES: 

  

 The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) proposes to amend Wisconsin 

Administrative Code ch. Trans 154, relating to odometer disclosure requirements, to conform 

with Federal changes recently adopted by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

(NHTSA) regarding odometer reporting exemptions. The new federal regulation extends the 

duration of odometer reporting requirement and record retention from ten (10) years, to twenty 

(20) years. Changes to 49 CFR 580.17 will be effective January 1, 2021 and require the 

amendment of Wis. Admin. Code ch. Trans 154. The proposed rule will bring Wisconsin 

Administrative Code ch. Trans 154 into conformity with the updated federal regulations.  

 

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) has announced a final 

rule establishing standards under which states may allow for odometer disclosures in an 

electronic format. The federal rule adopted by NHTSA establishes standards under which states 

may allow for odometer disclosures in an electronic format. Wis. stat. s. 342.155(1) allows the 

department to accept odometer disclosures in an automated format authorized by the department. 
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V. SUMMARY OF PUBLIC COMMENTS AND THE DEPARTMENT’S 

 RESPONSES, AND EXPLANATION OF ANY RESULTING MODIFICATIONS 

 TO THE PROPOSED RULES: 

  

 The Department did not receive any statement, suggested changes, or other material from 

the public.  

 

 

VI. RESPONSE TO LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL STAFF COMMENTS: 

  

 The Clearinghouse Report to Agency did not contain any comments.   

 

VII. REPORT FROM THE SBRRB AND FINAL REGULATORY FLEXIBILITY 

 ANALYSIS: 

 

 The Department did not receive any statement, suggested changes, or other material from 

the Small Business Regulatory Review Board. 

 

 


